## Minutes from the Annual Meeting held on March 2, 2024, at the Golden Corral

The meeting was called to order at 9:15 a.m. by Roy Atkinson.

Members Present: Roy Atkinson, Keith Soderlund, Bill Kea, Terry Jones, Bob White, Bill McCall, Larry & Donna Dietz, Tim Munn, Dave Kuhn, Jack & Annette Porter, David & Grace Cordeau, Harvey & Karen Thomas, Jerry & Brenda Azzara, Susan Beck & Dennis Bromley, Candace Phillips, Sam Maw, David and Karen Thomas, Larry & Wanda Swinney, Mike & Susan Lackey, Mary Reed, Frank Sanders Corbin Gilbert, Ken & Avis Allen, Rich Moran

Guest Present: None

New Members: None

**Treasurer's Report:** Sue stated that we have \$3,256.79 in the Club's Truist Checking account, \$1,639.22 in our PayPal Account and \$15 cash for the 50/50 "pot" for a total of \$4,911.01. We need to determine who files the tax return for the club.

Noggin and Natter: There were 22 people present at the Noggin & Natter in February. Next Noggin and Natter will be held at Holiday Tap Room in Inman on 3/21/2024. Holiday Brewery in Inman

**Great Scot Car Show:** Volunteers Needed especially a coordinator. Sam needs help the day of the car show. Please sign up to volunteer online where there is a list of help needed.

Club Ride: None planned for February.

50/50: The pot was \$76 dollars therefore, the winner, Jim Graham received \$38.

**Member Stories:** Roy talked about the job of being President was a large commitment of time but one that he enjoyed.

## Notes of Interest:

- Roy passed the gavel to Harvey Thomas as the next President. A big thanks goes out to Roy for his service to the club.
- Mike Lackey who is always active and helpful, agreed to serve as Vice President.
- Frank Sanders will continue to serve as Secretary.
- Sue Beck is continuing as the Treasurer.

## Upcoming events:

- Oyster Roast on April 13. Weather permitting, British cars can park in the yard, others at the nearby church. Bring a chair and a side dish.
- Great Scots in May.
- We agreed to show our cars again at the Cascades in Greenville on June 21.
- Road trip to Big Lynn Lodge 9/24-9/25 (17 commitments so far) Dinner at Daniel Boone Inn in Boone, NC.
- Outing at Hickory Knob on November 12-14
- John Twist is coming to Greenville per Rich Moran-cost is \$100 per person-more information will be posted on our website.